
 

The Village News 
 

  Reception Phone:477 3900  Nurses 24 hours:021 861 706        28 October to 03 November 2024    No. 345 

 

 

 No10101056101NoNo.7346896666656o.634636363623626126161606157575756575655555545545453 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

From the Manager’s desk 
 
Update on painting of villa roofs 
You may have noticed that the roofs’ cleaning did not start earlier this week as planned. Platinum Painters 
will now be using a quick release chemical, which will not require the initial 3 weeks waiting period. 
Therefore, cleaning of the Stage 1 villa roofs will likely commence mid-November. We should be able to 
confirm the start date and schedule next week.   
 
Once the process starts, day 1 will be the cleaning of the roofs, day 2 will be for the repairs, and day 3 
should be for the painting, if all repairs were completed the day prior. We will liaise with residents in 
advance so you can expect when the scaffolding will be set up at your villa. Scaffolding, repairs, and 
painting should take approximately up to 5 days to complete per villa. We will always do our best to inform 
residents ahead of time when the painters will be visiting their villa next, weather dependent.  
 
Following questions from residents, here is 
 some more information: 

- Platinum Painters will work per individual villa or per block of attached villas. 
- Edge protection scaffolding will be erected so we recommend moving outside furniture and pot 

plants.  
- If you park your car outside, we recommend moving your car when the painting will take place.  
- If there is any vegetation in your gutters, it will be removed as part of the process. 

 
Stage 1 will be for the villas on the streets below and will be proceeding in numerical order: 

- Ash Avenue (3-5),  
- Beech Way (6-14),  
- Cherry Hill (16-24),  
- Magnolia Terrace (120-125/128/130-133),  
- Ngaio Lane (136-138/143-145),  
- Poppy Vale (135/142/147) 
- Olive Grove (146 only) 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.  

 
Thank you to our Ambassadors on our Open Day 
Thank you to our team of ambassador residents for their help on our Open Day earlier 
this week and thank you to all residents who smiled at us and made our guests feel 
welcome.  
 

Kapa Haka Group  
Thank you to Angela Woolnough and the Social Committee for organising the visit of the Kapa Haka 
Group from Northcross Intermediate School today. And thank you to those 12 talented students who 
performed, it was delightful to watch.  
 

Labour Day on Monday 28th October  
A reminder that Monday 28th October is a public holiday, therefore only the nurse on duty 
will be available in the Village. Please bring your swipe when visiting the Lodge. Relish 
Café will be closed but dinner meal delivery is available, please contact the Café to book. 
Waste management will be done on Tuesday 29th October.  



 

Lodge annual fire alarm survey – Tuesday 29th October 
Our annual fire alarm survey will take place next week on Tuesday 29th October from 9am 
onwards. Please note that we will require access to all areas and apartments as our 
contractor Life Safety will be testing the sounders and MCP’s.  
 

Staff of the month - Wednesday 30th October  
It is this time of the month where you can vote for a staff member to be acknowledge at our monthly staff 
meeting, for going above and beyond, or to simply thank them. You can email Cherie or I, or vote using 
this QR code when using the camera app of your smart phone.  
 

Save the date – Market Day 21st November 
Our annual market day will take place on Thursday 21st November from 10am to 
2pm, please refer to Diana’s flyer in this newsletter for more details. We are looking 
forward to welcoming you all again this year!  

 
Save the dates – Christmas’ celebrations 
Only 9 Fridays to Christmas already! Your social committee is busy planning our 
popular Christmas 3 course meal dinner, including entertainment, scheduled on 
Wednesday 11th December. More details to come.  
 
There will also be a Christmas 3 course lunch available on Christmas Day 25th 
December, for residents and families, cooked by our Café team in the Lounge, 
at a cost of $35/person. Menu to be confirmed soon. You can book already at 
reception if you wish.  
 
Lodge gas fires 
We are sorry that one of our gas fires in the lounge has been out of action. Our contractor came today to 
repair this but might be up to 2 weeks for the gas fire to be working again. 
 
Lodge laundry rooms 
If you are a user of our communal laundries, we ask for everyone’s collaboration to help our housekeepers 
keeping them clean and tidy. We are noticing the occasional dumping of belongings, which are then 
binned. On other occasions, powder detergent was spilt over the bench, sink, and floor, or had ripped 
tissues on the floor, or coffee spilt down the dryers and floor. We thank you for your help in keeping those 
areas clean for all residents to use.   
  
Cherie on leave  
Take note that our wonderful receptionist Cherie will be taking annual leave every Friday until the rest of 
the year, to support her family and grandchildren. She will be back to working a full week after the holidays. 
In the meantime, you will see Diana who will be covering those Fridays.   
 
Upcoming events 

• Travelwise presentation & complimentary afternoon tea – Friday 25th October 2pm  

• Relish Café Halloween Specials – Wednesday 30th and Thursday 31st October all day 

• Diwali Butter Chicken Weekend Special – Friday 1st November to Sunday 3rd November 

• Bingo – Saturday 2nd November 

• Melbourne Cup Dinner – Tuesday 5th November from 4pm 

• Transferring to an Apartment presentation – Wednesday 6th November 10.30am 

• Gentlemen’s Club Breakfast – Friday 7th November 8.30am 
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone! Marika  



 

Health and Wellbeing Corner  
 
Afternoon to all! Words for you to think about this week… 

    
“Our greatest weakness lies in giving up. The most certain way to succeed is always to try just one 
more time.” Thomas A Edison 
 
“Out of clutter, find simplicity, from discord find harmony. In the middle of the difficulty lies opportunity.” 
Albert Einstein 
 
“With the new day comes new strength and new thought.” Elenor Roosevelt 
 
“Optimism is the faith that leads to achievement. Nothing can be done without hope and confidence”. 
Helen Keller 
 
“Keep your eyes on the stars, and your feet on the ground.” Theodore Roosevelt 
 
“What you get by achieving your goals is not an Important as what you become by achieving your 
goals.” David Thoreau 
 
“The key is to keep company only with people who uplift you, who presence calls forth your best.” 
Epictetus 
 
“Setting goals is the first step in turning the invisible into the visible.” Tony Robbins 
 
“Knowing is not enough, we must apply. “Willing is not enough, we must do.” Johann Wolfgang von 
Goethe 
 
“Determine never to be idle. No person will have occasion to complain of the want of time who never 
loses any. It is wonderful how much may have been done if we are always doing.” Thomas Jefferson 
 
“If you start by promising what you don’t even have yet, you’ll lose your desire to work towards getting 
it.” Paulo Coelho 
 
“If you want to conquer fear, don’t sit home and think about it, go out and get busy.” Dale Carnegie 
 
“Go for it, the future is promised to know one.” Wayne Dyer 
 
“The Quality of a man’s life is in direct proportion to his commitment to excellence, regardless of his 
chosen field of endeavour.” Vince Lombardi 
 
“Your talent determines what you can do. Your motivation determines how much you are willing to 
do. Your attitude determines how well you will do.” Lou Holtz 
 
Please reach out for advice and medical assistance from our nursing team, day and night, we 
are here to support you. 
 
Upcoming events: 

- Local Police Officer Simon Fox will be coming to talk about keeping safe over the Christmas 
holiday period on Friday November 15 at 10.30am 

 
Maria and the nursing team. 

 

 



 

From the Chef’s Oven 
 
Did you know? 
 

We offer cold beverages such as iced coffee, iced mocha, smoothies and more, perfect for the warmer 
weather coming up. Please ask one of our friendly team members,   
 
Monday 28th October – Relish Café will be closed  
Next Monday 28th October is a public holiday, therefore Relish Café will be closed. We will still be 
offering dinner deliveries and the same dinner cut-off time of 12pm applies but you can always order 
in advance. 
 
Upcoming Events 

• Ladies’ Tea Group – Tuesday 19th November 10am 
Have a look at what we served earlier this week on Tuesday to our ladies’ tea group. A 
smashed avocado canape and a traditional scone with jam & cream, and a surprise sausage 
sizzle. Save the date, our next ladies’ tea group will be on Tuesday 19th November at 10am.   

 

• Halloween Special Menu - Wednesday 30th October & Thursday 31st October 
We will be having a two-day special Halloween menu. No booking required and no seating 
arrangement. Please see the menu at the end of this Newsletter. Thank you to Anah and 
Cherish for a wonderful job decorating our café. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

• Diwali Festival - Friday 1st November to Sunday 3rd November 
To celebrate this Indian festival, we will offer our famous butter chicken as a lunch special for 
3 days, as well as some Indian favourite sweet treats. 

 

• Melbourne Cup - Tuesday 5th November from 4pm  
Check out the menu at the end of this newsletter, it is a 3-course meal. Bookings and payment 
at reception. 

 

• Gentlemen’s Club Breakfast – Friday 8th November 8.30am 
Based on your feedback, we will be serving an early breakfast at 8:30am this time around. We 
will offer our men’s favourite breakfast: eggs on toast, with sides of bacon, hashbrown and 
mushrooms for only $15. Please book and pay at the Café.  

 



 

• Happy Tuesday - Tuesday 12th November 6pm 
Book your seat early, we already have 50 plus bookings, and we are taking 30 more bookings. 
We will have our last culinary trip of the year, let us take you to ITALY. We will serve a grilled 
chicken on penne pasta and puttanesca sauce, drizzled with basil pesto, topped with parmesan 
cheese, as well as an optional dessert of panna cotta. 

 

• Market Day Lunch Buffet - Thursday 21st November 
There will be a special $15 lunch buffet on the day. Menu will be advertised soon. No booking 
required, no seating arrangement. Just come and pay at the Café on the day. 

 
Alternative Dinner – Frozen meals  
This week, we have lamb shanks, beef bolar roast, GF cottage pie, roast leg lamb, and braised rump 
steak.  You can pick up any time from the Café unless you require it heated and delivered, then the 
same dinner cut off time applies at 12pm. 
 
Donut Friday 
Don’t forget our Donut Friday tomorrow, home made by our talented baker Celeste. It’s only $4 each 
or 3 for $10. Better be quick, first come first served.    
 
Chef’s Special for the month of October  
Have you tried our open grilled chicken sandwich yet?  Grilled 
aromatic chicken slices with chipotle mayonnaise, sitting on a bed of 
garden salad and buttered ciabatta bread, topped with dukkha and 
aioli dressing.   
 
Noris and the Relish team 
 

 



 

 

What’s on this Coming Week and Next 
 

Movie Group – Tuesday 29th October – Andre Rieu Coronation 
Concert in Amsterdam 
 
Superb, colourful concert in a great setting. Excellent programme of popular music. 
 

If you are a new resident, you are welcome to join us in the Level 2 Theatre every Tuesday at 7.15pm 
to enjoy a good movie. With our big screen, brilliant picture and great sound, it’s like going to the 
cinema for free!  
Peter Woolnough 

 
Friday Night Raffle  
Last Friday, we sold four main raffles and one minor.  
 
The dwelling draw was drawn by Allan O'Callaghan. The winner was Pat Gill. 
Congratulations Pat. 

The main raffles were drawn by Richard Jones. The winners were: 
Neville Turner, Wendy Johnstone, Bruce Benfell, Shirley Jones, Gisela Taylor, Ruth Duxfield, Paula 
Turner, Maureen Capon, Robin Roberts, Dave Ellis, Patrick Knell, Margaret Whitby, Lois Hadfield, 
Ted Ranyard, Pam Glaum, Dave Brand, Cynthia O'Callaghan, Jillian Milne, Allan O'Callaghan, 
Rosalie Hancy, Dianne Turner and Denis McCarthy. 
We look forward to seeing you all again this Friday. 
 Diane Brown, Raffle Convenor 

 

Bingo  
 
Saturday 2nd November at 7:00pm in Level 3 Lounge 
Family and friends welcome. 

 
 
 



 

 

Residents’ Notices 

 
Croquet 
Twilight croquet resumes on Wednesday 13th November at 5pm. 

 
Thank You 
Thank you to management, staff and friends for making Lorraine’s birthday so special. 
“Now this is home”. Earl 

 
Scam 
The scam comes through on email supposedly from a close friend and says: 
“hi. Can we chat. I need a favour”. 
 
Please delete it. It means your friends email addresses have been hacked. The favour is wanting 
you to buy an iTunes card loaded with money to help out a sick friend. 

 
Gareth’s Puzzle 
Last week's puzzles were: 
1) How many pairs of tap dancing shoes do you need to buy for the new 4-piece spider dance 
troupe?.     
2)      AT    What number does each letter represent? 
     +BAT 
    TEEN 
3) Can you change wine into beer? Then fill in the missing letters: 
Wine - Wins - Wits - Wets - Bets - ???? - Beer 
Answers: 
1) 16 pairs - spiders have 8 legs 
2)  A=5, B=9, E=0, N=2, T=1 
3) The word is Bees, though I'd rather reverse the sequence! 
 
This week's puzzles: 
A) A few years ago, my daughter asked me how old I was. I told her that when spelled out, the first 
digit has the same number of letters as its value and the second digit has half the number of letters 
as half its value. How old was I then? 
B) Josie was looking at her bookcase and pulled out a book. She opened the book and found 
scrawlings on pages 25 32 34 40 41 50 52 56 60 65 &66. She didn't want defaced pages in the book 
so tore out the defaced pages. What is the minimum number of sheets she had to pull out? 
Enjoy 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

1940-50's Slang 
 

I guess most of you can remember these expressions and probably more!! 

  

Mergatroyd!        
Do you remember that word?  Would you believe the spell-checker did not recognize the word 
Mergatroyd? Heavens to Mergatroyd!  
 
The other day a lady said something to her son about driving a Jalopy; and he looked at her 
quizzically and said, "What the heck is a Jalopy?"  He had never heard of the word jalopy! She knew 
she was old ... but not that old. 
 
Well, I hope you are Hunky Dory, Right as rain, and as Happy as Larry, after you read this and 
chuckle. 
 
About a month ago, I illuminated some old expressions that have become obsolete because of the 
inexorable march of technology. These phrases included: Don't touch that dial, carbon copy, you 
sound like a broken record and hung out to dry. 
 
Back in the olden days, we put on our best bib and tucker, or bag of fruit, and dressed to the nines. 
Heavens to Betsy! Gee whillikers! Jumping Jehoshaphat, Strike me pink, Holy Moley! 
 
We were in like Flynn and living the life of Riley; and even a regular guy couldn't accuse us of being 
a boofhead, knucklehead, dickhead, a nincompoop or a pill. Not for all the tea in China, or rice for that 
matter! 
  
We wake up from a short nap, and before we can say, "Well, I'll be a monkey's uncle!” or, "This is 
a fine kettle of fish!"       
  
Poof, go the words of our youth, the words we've left behind.  Where have all those great phrases 
gone? 
  
Long gone:  
Pshaw,    
The milkman did it.    
Don't forget to pull the chain.    
Knee high to a grasshopper.  
Fiddlesticks!      
I'll see you in the funny farm.    
Wake up and smell the roses. 
  
Leaves us to wonder where Superman will find a phone booth...  
 
See ya later, alligator!       
Okidoki. 
 

WE ARE THE CHILDREN OF THE FABULOUS 40’s and 50'S ...  
NO ONE WILL EVER HAVE THAT OPPORTUNITY AGAIN ...  
WE WERE GIVEN ONE OF OUR MOST PRECIOUS GIFTS:   

LIVING IN THE PEACEFUL AND COMFORTABLE TIMES CREATED FOR US  
BY THE "GREATEST GENERATION"! 



 

 

LAUGHTER LINES 
 
They Said It: 
Missionary friends of ours e-mailed my husband and me about their hopes and dreams of going to 
Africa for a year. They mentioned the amount of money they would need and asked if we would pay 
for them. Somewhat surprised, we replied that we didn’t appreciate their bluntness. Mortified, they 
hastily wrote: “We meant, would you pray for us.” Claudia Bouma. 
    ------------------------------------------------- 
Splashing out on a luxury holiday my wife and I arrived at our five-star hotel. When we walked into 
the marble foyer, we began to feel out of place, as the other guests all looked so wealthy. “McDonald,” 
I said to the receptionist when we checked in. Looking us up and down in distain the receptionist 
answered, “Down the road, first street on the right.” Alex McDonald. 
    -------------------------------------------------- 
While walking through a car park, I tripped and fell flat on my face. As I was lying there, a woman 
motorist stopped and called out from her vehicle, “Are you hurt?” “No, I’m fine,” I said, touched by her 
concern. “Oh good,” she said. “Does that mean that you will be leaving your parking space?” Harriett 
Welling. 
    ---------------------------------------------- 
Soon after we were married, my husband, Paul, stopped wearing his wedding ring. “Why don’t you 
ever wear your ring now?” I asked. “It cuts off my circulation.” he replied. “I know,” I said, “It’s supposed 
to.” Marilyn Ware. 
    --------------------------------------------- 
A Little Bit of Trivia: 
1.   Placing a piece of charcoal, chalk or several mothballs in a tool box prevents tools from 
      rusting. They will absorb any moisture present. 
2.   At the racetrack, the favourite wins fewer than 30% of all horse races. 
3.   Typically, two harps are required in a symphony orchestra. 
4.   Bees must collect nectar from four million flowers to make one kilogram of honey. 
5.   Poached egg means egg-in-a-bag from the French word, poche. When an egg is poached,  
      the white forms a pocket around the yolk, hence the name. 
    -------------------------------------------- 
A small boy was given two pence and sent off to church one Sunday morning. One penny was to buy 
himself an ice cream and the other was to put into the collection plate. On the way to church he tripped 
over the kerb and one of the pennies rolled down an open drain. Later in church, when the time came 
for personal prayer, the boy said, “Oh, Lord, I’m very sorry, but I’m afraid I lost your penny down a 
drain.” 
    -------------------------------------------- 
“I didn’t see you in church on Sunday. I hear you were playing golf instead.” “That’s not true, Vicar – 
and I have the fish to prove it.” 
 
“My boy, don’t you know it’s wrong to fish on the Sabbath?” Oh, I’m not fishing Vicar – I’m teaching 
this worm how to swim.” 
    -------------------------------------------- 
Some Appropriate Epitaphs on Tombstones: 
1.   A Hippie: Don’t dig me, man, I’m real gone 
2.   A Cowboy: He called Billy the Kid a coward. 
3.   A lawyer: The prosecution rests. 
4.   A Gentleman: Excuse me for not rising. 
5.   A Husband (from his wife): Rest in Peace. Until we meet again. 
    -------------------------------------------- 
And finally:  Did you hear the one about the short sighted tortoise who fell in love with a soldier’s steel 
helmet. 
    -------------------------------------------- 
From the Joke Books of A. Nonny Nuss. 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Strength and Balance 

Monday 28 October - 10.30am – 2nd Floor Lounge 
Our resident, Earl, will kindly take this class due to Monday being a public holiday. 
Please remember to bring your water bottles. 
It is very important to keep your fluids up. 
 
 

Physiotherapist 
Darrell has a clinic every Tuesday and works from the Doctors Room on the 3rd floor. 
If you would like to make an appointment with Darrell, please phone him on 021 046 6777. 
 

 
Beautician 
Wednesday 30 October 
Natalie is at the Village every Wednesday from 9.45am – 4.00pm. 
She works from the Doctor’s Room on the 3rd floor. 
Call or text on 0211458542 to make your booking. 
 
 

Restorative Yoga with Joy – Stretch Strengthen Revitalise 
Thursday 31 October - 1.30pm – 2nd Floor Lounge 
Monthly prepaid fee of $20.00 
We appreciate the subsidy from the Village Residents’ Committee 
 
 

Aqua Class with Libby 
Friday 01 November – 9.15am – Level 2 Swimming Pool 
$5.00 per class 
 
 

Doctor (Returning to the village on 14th November) 

There will be a locum covering for Dr Hunter at his practice while his is away. 
 
 

Podiatrist   
Thursday 31st October– 9.00am to 12.00 noon – 3rd Floor Doctors Room 
Please contact reception if you would like an appointment to see Paul Hames 

  



 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

28 October to 03 November 2024 

RECEPTION 477 3900   /   NURSES Mob 021 861 706   /   BLOKES SHED 477 3966 

KITCHEN   477 3957   /   HAIRDRESSER   477 3950 
 

Mon 28 Oct Hair Salon with Lisa -Salon is open today 9.30am 3rd Floor Salon with Lisa 

 Strength & Balance (resident taking class) 10.30am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Line Dancing 4.00pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Lounge 

Tue 29 Oct Minibus – Albany Westfield  9.15am/9.45am/10.15am Return 10.30am/11.00am/11.30am 

 Croquet (weather permitting) 9.00am Croquet Green 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Mahjong 1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Movie Group 7.15pm 
Andre Rieu Coronation 
Concert in Amsterdam 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Wed 30 Oct Hair Salon with Kim 
 

9.00am – 1.00pm 
 

3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Petanque  9.30am Petanque Court 

 Beautician  9.45am 3rd Floor Doctors Room 

 Dance Practice  
 

9.30am 2nd Floor Lounge 

 Scrabble  1.30pm 3rd Floor Games Room 

 Happy Hour 5.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Thu 31 Oct Hair Salon with Kim 9.00am – 1.00pm 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 
 

Croquet (weather permitting) 9.00am Croquet Green 

 Bus to Milford   11.30am Returns 2.00pm 

 Outdoor Bowls Meet at 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm start 

 Art Group  1.00pm 3rd Floor Sunroom 

 Yoga with Joy  1.30pm 2nd Floor Lounge 

Fri 01 Nov Hair Salon with Kim 9.00am to 1.00pm 3rd Floor Salon with Kim 

 Minibus – Browns Bay  9.15am/10.15am Return:  10.30am/12.00pm 

 Aqua Class with Libby  9.15am Level 2 Swimming Pool 

 
 

Rummikub  1.00pm 3rd Floor Games Room  
Fl 

 Friday Night Raffle 4.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

 Happy Hour  4.00pm to 6.00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Sat 02 Nov Croquet (weather permitting) 9.00am 
 

Croquet Green 

 Indoor Bowls  1.00pm 2nd Floor Games Room for 1.15pm 

 Bingo 7:00pm 3rd Floor Main Lounge 

Sun 03 Nov Outdoor Bowls 1.00pm Assemble for 1.15pm Start 

 

 

 
  



 

Dinner Menu  
28th Oct  to 3rd Nov 

 

Bookings by 1pm   
Please phone 09 477 3957 

 
Small Meal $18.00 – Large Meal $20.00 

$2.00 Delivery Fee applies per Villa 
 

Monday / Beef  
Delivery only / Café is CLOSED    
GF Cottage pie with garden salad   

    
Tuesday / Pork  

 Pub-style twice cooked braised BBQ pork belly,   
apple and cabbage slaw, hot chips, chipotle mayonnaise 

    

Wednesday Roast / Choice of meat     
GF Beef Roast cooked in French mirepoix and red wine sauce,   

served with its own jus & gravy    
or Chicken Roast with gravy       

Both served with parsley kumara and mashed potatoes,  
green beans and maple carrots     

    
Thursday / Chicken    

GF Quarter chicken leg Moroccan style roast, gravy,     
grilled balsamic mushroom buttons, salt and pepper sauteed savoy cabbage,    

buttery and chives mashed potatoes    
    

Friday / Choice of fish     
Market beer-battered fish with tartare sauce, slaw and fries     

Or baked salmon with hollandaise sauce, steamed vegetables and mashed potatoes 
(large only)     

    
Saturday / Chicken     

GF Smokey grilled and baked chicken breast  
cooked in white wine & mushroom sauce,  

penne pasta tossed in our homemade basil pesto served with garlic ciabatta bread     
    

Sunday Roast / Lamb     
GF Rolled lamb leg roast slowly cooked in red wine sauce, jus & gravy,  

peas & corn, roasted pumpkin, kumara and potatoes     
    

Alternative TAKEAWAY Dinner Menu – in foil tin:     
Lamb Shanks, Beef Bolar Roast, GF Cottage Pie,  

Roast Leg Lamb and Braised Rump Steak 


